Watford Amnesty Group Activities

Would you like more information?


Have you some ideas for more activities?

Membership Secretary -  Monique Jowers  01923 774621  or sebjx@sky.com

Group Secretary - Margaret Collier  01923 266636 or margaret@thecolliers.org.uk

Our web site: www2.amnesty.org.uk/groups/watford

Web site Manager - Mark Nicholas marknicholas999@hotmail.com

OCTOBER 2013 Newsletter

Fundraising in Rickmansworth
It would be great if several more members could volunteer to help John Jowers with fundraising in Rickmansworth High Street on Saturday, 19th October. The time is quite flexible.  So far we only have two volunteers. It is a great opportunity to meet local people and tell them about Amnesty International and about our Group.  Do let either John or me know if you able to come along, even if only for a short time - John’s phone: 01923 774621; email:sebjx@sky.com

Impressions of Venezuela 2013
This is the subject of a talk by Mike Barnes, now a member of our Group, who will be giving a talk at the Watford Oxfam/WDM/Jubilee Debt Campaign Group meeting on Thursday, 10th October, in the foyer of Bushey and Oxhey Methodist Church at 7.45pm.  The church is in Chalk Hill, a few hundred yards on the right up from Bushey Arches towards Bushey.

Mike visited Venezuela recently to gain an impression of the social and political changes that have occurred under President Chavez over the last 15 years.  He went with an American group called  Global Exchange which specialises in what Mike describes as people-to-people tours.  Mike has asked that we let him know if we plan to attend so if you tell me I can contact him.

Our Group AGM
This will be on Monday, 28th October at St Mary’s Parish Centre, Watford, at 7.45 pm for 8pm.  Our guest will be Bob Corn, Regional Representive for the South Midlands, and he will update us on the situation in West Papua.  

It is now possible to view the Free Filep Karma Campaign website:  www.freefilepkarma.org  Our Group is committed to working on behalf of Filep Karma, a Prisoner of Conscience in West Papua.  Several years ago we had a talk by Benny Wenda who escaped from West Papua.  If you missed our meeting or would like to hear him again he will be speaking at the Reading Group meeting on Friday, 18th October at 7.30pm, RISC, 35 - 39 London Street, RG1 4PS

At our AGM we will of course be electing officers and planning future activities. If you have any suggestions do let me know in advance.

Croxley Christmas Festival

This will be on Saturday, 7th December. We took part last year with Amnesty actions on a Christmas tree and it proved very successful.  Sarah Hagger-Holt is prepared to organise our display but will need a  Christmas tree so do let her know if you can lend one for this occasion.   Sarah’s email is: sarah_eve@tiscali.co.uk - or contact me, as above.

Befrienders, Practical Helpers and Advisers

We had an informative talk about the life of asylum seekers and refugees when they come to the UK.  This was given by Andrea Hudson and Guy Buckler, volunteer helpers at Watford and Three Rivers Refugee Project, at our September meeting.  Many need help because regulations are getting ever stricter and many are not even allowed to work.

There is a drop-in centre providing advice and help for refugees and asylum seekers in the Watford and Three Rivers area at St John’s Church. Sutton Road, Watford WD17 2QQ. This is open on Tuesdays and Fridays from 11,00am to 1.00pm.

WTRRP does not received any public funding but donations are important.  A members of our Group, Mick Hayter told us that he and his wife, Jeanette, collect donations of food such as tinned vegetables, meat, fruit etc, date them and then they are stored in a garge.  They then deliver enough goods to the home of one of the volunteers who makes up about 25 food boxes a month for distribution to clients. Do contact Mick if you would like to know more about the Project.  

Mick’s  email is: michael.htr@gmail.com  and his  phone number is: 01923 262781.

Hoping to see many members at our AGM in October,  Do let me know if you have any suggestions for Group activities.

Best wishes

Margaret

Amnesty campaign for Syria with video
As the situation in Syria is obviously of great concern to us all here is a web page for an Amnesty campaign for Syria with video -
http://campaigns.amnesty.org/campaigns/conflict-in-syria

Here is an action to undertake:
http://campaigns.amnesty.org/campaigns/conflict-in-syria

If you have any questions do send them to me and I will contact Jeni Dixon, Country  Co-ordinator for Syria, Middle East and Gulf Team at AIUK.

Talk by two members of Watford and Three Rivers Refugee Council
Andrea Hudson and Guy Buckler will update us with project developments at our meeting on Monday, 16th September, at St Mary’s Parish Centre, Watford,  at 7.45pm for 8pm.  Several years ago we had talk by Joy Hobs from the Refugee Council and members said they would be interested in hearing more about the projects.  Andrea and Guy will be giving us a different perspective and will be happy to answer questions.  They have asked that we tell them in advance if there are any particular points we would like to raise.  So if you have any thoughts do please let me know so I can pass on the requests.
Fundraising in Rickmansworth
John Jowers will continue his tradition for fundraising in Rickmansworth High Street this autumn. This is booked for Saturday, 19th October.  Do let John know if you able to come along, even if only for a short time - phone: 01923 774621; email:sebjx@sky.com
Impressions of Venezuela 2013
This is the subject of a talk by Mike Barnes, now a member of our Group, who will be giving a talk at the Watford Oxfam/WDM/Jubilee Debt Campaign Group meeting on Thursday, 10th October, in the foyer of Bushey and Oxhey Methodist Church at 7.45pm.  The church is in Chalk Hill, a few hundred yards on the right up from Bushey Arches towards Bushey.

Mike visited Venezuela recently to gain an impression of the social and political changes that have occurred under President Chavez over the last 15 years.  He went with an American group called  Global Exchange which specialises in what Mike describes as people-to-people tours.  Mike has asked that we let him know if we plan to attend so if you tell me I can contact him.

Our Group AGM
This will be on Monday, 28thOctober at St Mary’s Parish Centre, Watford, at 7.45 pm for 8pm.  Our guest will be Bob Corn, Regional Representive for the South Midlands, and he will update us on the situation in West Papua.  






Best wishes for 2013

Margaret











PTO

Since writing this newsletter I have received the following information from one of our members, Sarah Hagger-Holt:

Campaign Against Arms Trade

East London Against Arms Fairs, Pax Christi, Quaker Peace & Social Witness and Campaign Against Arms Trade invite you to join us for a candle-lit vigil at the venue of Defence & Security Equipment International, one of the world’s largest arms fairs.

Meet in Tidal Basin Road, outside Royal Victoria DLR at 6.30 pm to walk to Excel Centre. Vigil between 7.00 – 8.00 pm

Open to all. Bring candles – with jars – a very windy area!

For more information contact Pat Gaffney, Pax Christi on 020 8203 4884

